Sent: 26 July 2017 12

To: Glasgow, David; Planning
Subject: Application 2016/6319/P Hall School
Dear Sirs,

My name is Dr Dorothy Connell, living at 8 Strathray Gardens NW3 4NY, and I object to the Hall School's
application and recent revisions, which have not sufficiently improved the design or addressed the previous
objections of the neighbourhood to the school's far-reaching development plan.

T have lived in the area for 36 years and my property backs onto the site where extensive building works and
digging of the double basement will take place. Please see my previous objections, which still stand.

I also walk and drive around the school site several times during the week on the way to the swimming
pool, underground, restaurants, outdoor market, theatres and shops -- all of which will be affected by the
building works, especially as they will be taking place at the same time as the demolition and building of
100 Avenue Road and the fire-proofing of the 5 Chalcott estate towers. This small area of Swiss Cottage
will be severely affected by traffic congestion and gridlock caused by large-scale building projects if they
are all permitted at the same time.

Yours very sincerely,

Dorothy Connell
Garden Flat

8 Strathray Gardens
London

NW3 4NY



